Wednesday, June 04, 2003








Dear Mr. Bob Carr





Please find an attachment of what has happened to me during my studies as a student of social work at Newcastle University. From the day I was abused in social work department by the Lecturer social worker Ms Leanne Flynn (who is currently the director of the Australian Association of Social Workers) my life has changed radically. 





Everyone I have ever turned to help and advice for told me that it is impossible to go against The University of Newcastle. Impossible for the two reasons; they have money and they are powerful. Combination of those two gave them power to abuse students anytime they wish and their connections with the powerful politicians gave them peace of mind knowing that nobody would ever support the victim/s. 





I have experienced all of the above and right now my case is at The Administrative Decision Tribunal in Sydney. I have to go present myself, as there is no lawyer in NSW who wishes to present me / defend me and take my case. The only Pro-Bono solicitor who was willing to take my case was removed and someone else was given the duty to inform me that my case is not accepted by the law society. 





I turn to help and lodged my complain to Anti Discrimination Board and contacted Mr. Chris Puplick personally to ask him to do something to protect me from abuse. My experience with ADB and Mr. Puplick is summarized in the attachment I have enclosed to you. 





I firmly believe that the social work department should be exposed and before I go publicly, I decided to ask you for the help. Although as a student at Newcastle University I am aware that you were invited to visit our University on many occasions and that your have many friends employed there and many of the names in my attachments will be familiar to you. And yet I believe in you, as you have displayed over the years on many occasion your strong sense for the social justice and many, many times indeed you did addressed injustice very publicly even when it was easier to remain silent. For that I respect you. 





Basically what I am asking you in your role as the NSW Premier is to advise me or redirect me somewhere where you know that my request for the legal help will not be rejected. I believe that in the NSW must be the lawyer who is not afraid of the University of Newcastle, their powerful connections with politicians and is willing to stand in front of the Tribunal to defend my case.





I am awaiting your response





Kind regards, Vesna
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ENGLISH IS MY SECOND LANGUAGE








Truth will first be ridiculed, then violently opposed, and finally accepted as self-evident


                                                                                 Arthur Schopenhauer 1788-1860











